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Narrative Statement in Support of Concept Plan 

 

Concept review application for a small-scale commercial center, brought by the existing 

Township approved conditional redeveloper for the Penns Neck Redevelopment Area. The 

applicant is combining a convenience store/gas station use with several other complimentary 

uses, and has been working with the Township and its professionals for several years towards a 

concept that complies with the Township’s redevelopment plan.  The presented concept the 

result of numerous meetings, revisions and input from the Township, including several formal 

technical review committee (TRC) meetings, a public review before the Planning Board in 

November 2022, as well Mercer County planning and engineering departments.  

Penns Neck Associates is pleased to present a development concept that conforms with the 

Township’s 2020 Redevelopment Plan and provides the balance of uses requested by the 

Township. The development does not require variances, is less than half of the density/floor area 

permitted under the Redevelopment Plan and has been well received by the Mercer County 

planning and engineering departments.  Additionally, information about future NJDOT Route 1 

changes and expansions have been accounted for in the plan.  By creating a small-scale 

neighborhood commercial center, the project will serve the needs both of the members of the 

local West Windsor community and Route 1 travelers, while at the same time removing the 

potential for cut through traffic that was discussed as a concern at the November meeting 

through a revised site design. As will be seen in the included concept plans, the applicant is 

combining a convenience store/gas station use with several other complimentary uses, and has 

worked with the Township to create a gateway for those entering West Windsor from this 

location. Following the feedback received at the November 2022 public concept review, the 

Redeveloper has made revisions to address the ideas and discussions had before the Board, and is 

pleased to return with the results of the work it has done. The Redeveloper is thankful for all the 

hard work of the Township’s professionals that have led to this portion of the process, and 

following the concept review, is excited to take the next steps with the Township governing body 

towards the redevelopment and ultimately a full site plan application before the Planning Board.   

    


